
 
 
November 21, 2018 
 
President Donald J. Trump 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20500 
 
Dear President Trump: 
 
As president of the national pro-life organization Live Action, I would like to thank you for all you are doing 
to protect the lives of innocent children in the womb. 
 
There is one critical item that desperately needs your attention before pro-abortion Democrats take control of 
the House in January. One of your most important campaign pledges was to defund Planned Parenthood of 
the over $500 million it gets from taxpayers annually. 
 
Planned Parenthood takes the lives of 900 innocent preborn children every day. They are the biggest abortion 
corporation in the nation. Planned Parenthood’s political arms spent over $20 million in the midterm 
elections to defeat the same pro-life politicians you campaigned for. 
 
Taxpayers fund nearly 40 percent of Planned Parenthood’s budget, allowing it to keep its doors open so its 
abortionists can commit over 320,000 abortions every year. While taxpayer dollars don’t fund political 
campaigns directly, the over $500 million a year taxpayers are forced to give the abortion group allows 
Planned Parenthood’s donors to direct their contributions to its political arms and political agenda. Planned 
Parenthood’s focus is abortion and political gain, not women’s healthcare. 
 
To save the lives of innocent babies and to end this corrupt bargain between Planned Parenthood and 
pro-abortion politicians, please follow through on your campaign pledge to defund Planned Parenthood of all 
taxpayer dollars and redirect that money to health centers that offer more health care services to more women 
and don’t commit abortions.  
 
Thank you again, Mr. President, for all you are doing for life. I hope that we can work with you to fulfill this 
important campaign promise in the coming weeks. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Lila Rose, President and Founder 
 
cc: Kellyanne Conway, counselor to the president 


